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MRS. LYNETTE GRANT
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

As we begin the holy month of Ramadan, we are
reminded of the strength of community—not just in
the people around us, but in the way we choose to
engage with and contribute to that community.
Community is a choice. The school we belong to,
the values we uphold, and the trust we build with
one another are all choices that shape the
environment we create for our children.

At Doha British School Ain Khaled, our character
traits are more than words; they are the foundation
of our community. They are symbolically
represented by the pillars in our foyer, not just
holding up the building but holding us together as a
school. Ramadan is a time for reflection, and as a
school community, it is an opportunity to pause and
consider: How do we uphold these character traits
in our daily interactions? How do we model the
values we ask of our students?

Respect is shown in the way we speak to one
another. Integrity is reflected when we assume
positive intentions and seek to understand different
perspectives. Responsibility comes with the choices
we make every day about how we engage with our
school and with each other.

Never underestimate the power of listening—seek
first to understand, then to be understood. A strong
community is built on trust, respect, and the
willingness to see things through another’s eyes.

Wishing all those observing Ramadan a peaceful
and reflective month.
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We have had a very peaceful start to Ramadan with
less to report on than usual. Many of our students
have been fasting and we are proud of what they
have achieved. We are also very proud of how
respectfully those who have not been fasting have
behaved. The children all do get opportunities to go
outside and the majority choose to run around and
‘let off steam’ in those times, but please be assured
that we also allow children to simply sit on the
benches or in the canteen area if they want to rest.
Children also are allowed to rest at any point during
PE lessons if they are fasting and the PE staff have
deliberately chosen to focus on less strenuous sports
within Ramadan.

Generally the traffic has been flowing reasonably
well at the start and end of each day, despite the
shorter ‘window’ in which to arrive. Thank you for
your patience and cooperation in this. Can I please
ask for your consideration when parking. Many
families in Qatar have large vehicles which is not a
problem until you park by a pavement (footpath)
and the front of your car goes over the pavement,
making it almost impossible for children to safely
pass. Please just park slightly further back so that
you do not block these safe spaces. 

Thank you to the parents of children in Pre-School
and Early Years for the way in which you are
respectfully waiting for older children to finish. 

MRS. MARIE SIBLEY
HEAD OF PRIMARY MESSAGE

Please be aware that we have children returning
from lessons around school right up until 1:30 which
is why we cannot have you waiting in the corridors.
The safety of our students is paramount to us. 
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A T  D O H A  B R I T I S H  S C H O O L

As a British school in Doha, we understand the importance
of accommodating and respecting the observance of
Ramadan. During this holy month, we have implemented
the following procedures to ensure a supportive and
inclusive environment for all students and staff:

1. Reduced School Hours

2. Fasting and Non-Fasting Classrooms

In accordance with the Ministry of Education’s guidelines, our

school operates on reduced hours during Ramadan. 

Fasting Classrooms: At break and lunchtime, students who are fasting can

use designated fasting classrooms. These are quiet spaces where they can

rest or engage in light activities.

Non-Fasting Classrooms: Students who are not fasting can eat in

designated non-fasting classrooms during break and lunch. This ensures

respect for those observing the fast.

The canteen is closed during the holy month of Ramadan. 
3. Prayer Room

4. General Etiquette

A dedicated prayer room is available for students who wish to perform their daily prayers, particularly the

Dhuhr prayer. This space is supervised by our Arabic department, ensuring it is a quiet and respectful area

for worship.

All students are encouraged to show understanding and respect for their

fasting peers during this time. Water Bottles are kept at the back of

classrooms or outside. 

Teachers and staff remain mindful of students’ needs, including reduced

physical activities and adjustments to lesson plans where necessary.

These procedures help us create a balanced, respectful, and inclusive
environment for all students during Ramadan.

Rasha Haragy
Subject Leader: Arabic Teacher
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COUNSELLOR NEWSLETTER
A T  D O H A  B R I T I S H  S C H O O L

I am excited to share an update on our Conflict
Resolution and Emotional Regulation small
groups for Year 5 and 6, which are currently
underway and progressing well. As we reach the
halfway point, students have been actively
engaged in developing essential skills to help
them navigate their social interactions and
emotional challenges.

In our Conflict Resolution sessions, we have
covered key topics such as managing emotions
during disagreements, strategies for remaining
calm in tense situations, and effective ways to
reach resolutions. The students have been
practicing these skills through role-playing and
group discussions, allowing them to gain
confidence in applying these techniques in real-
life scenarios.

In our Conflict Resolution sessions, we have
covered key topics such as managing emotions
during disagreements, strategies for remaining
calm in tense situations, and effective ways to
reach resolutions.

The students have been practicing these skills
through role-playing and group discussions,
allowing them to gain confidence in applying
these techniques in real-life scenarios.

Over the next few weeks, we will continue to
build on these foundational skills, providing
students with more tools to handle conflicts and
regulate their emotions effectively. I encourage
you to discuss these topics at home, as it can
reinforce what they are learning and help them
apply these skills outside of our sessions.

Thank you for your continued support and
investment in social emotional learning and in
creating a positive environment for our students!
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PRIMARY COUNSELLOR

SMALL GROUP SESSIONS

M E S S A G E  F R O M  T H E

Counsellors
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SAFEGUARDING &  WELLBEING 
DBS AK

C R E A T I N G  A  S A F E  S P A C E



SPOTLIGHT OF THE WEEK
A T  D O H A  B R I T I S H  S C H O O L
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ASSISTANT HEAD OF PRIMARY
PASTORAL

Embracing a

Meet our school nurses: Nimmy Jacob, Vilma Tandingan, Llena Espiritu and Mona Delgado

HEALTHY LIFESTYLE

The nurses not only look after the health of our
students but also go beyond by ensuring they feel
cared for. They work tirelessly to make the clinic a
safe space for all students through kind words and a
welcoming environment. 

Personal Hygiene 

Plays a crucial role in our children’s overall health
and well-being. We encourage you to reinforce the
importance of good hygiene habits at home.

Teaching your child to wash their hands regularly,
especially before meals and after using the
restroom, helps prevent the spread of germs. 
Daily bathing, wearing clean clothes to prevent
body odor. 

 A Message from the Nurses: 

The students at Doha British School are learning
presently learning about Health and Wellbeing in
their PSHE( Personal, Social, Health Education)
sessions. As we step into a new season, we want to
remind everyone of the importance of maintaining
healthy lifestyles. These habits not only ensure our
student’s well-being but also boost their academic
performance and overall confidence. 

healthy, confident, and
ready to tackle each day
with a smile. 

By fostering these habits, we
can ensure our children remain

Good personal hygiene is the
key to staying healthy and
feeling great! 



SPOTLIGHT OF THE WEEK
A T  D O H A  B R I T I S H  S C H O O L
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TEETH HYGIENE Encourage your child to brush their teeth at least  
twice a day, in the morning and before bed, using
fluoride toothpaste. Regular dental check-ups are
also crucial to keep those bright smiles shining! 

 1. Constant Bad Breath

Please take your child to the dentist if they are
experiencing any of the following:

2. Painful Gums

3. Cavities

4. Plaque and tartar build up

5. Tooth Pain

5. Tooth Pain



Sleeping Habits: A good night's sleep is essential for
growth, learning, and mood regulation. Ensure your
child gets the recommended amount of sleep for
their age—typically, 9-11 hours for school-aged
children. Establishing a calming bedtime routine can
make a big difference.

Getting enough rest is very important—sleep helps
your brain remember what you learn and gives your
body time to grow and recharge. Stay hydrated and
well-rested to be your best every day!

5. Tooth Pain

SPOTLIGHT OF THE WEEK
A T  D O H A  B R I T I S H  S C H O O L
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SLEEP HYGIENE By fostering these healthy habits at home, we're
setting our children up for a bright and healthy
future. Let's work together to keep our students
thriving!

Exercise: Physical activity is vital for developing
strong bones and muscles and maintaining a healthy
weight. Encourage at least 60 minutes of moderate
to vigorous exercise daily, whether it’s playing sports,
riding a bike, or even a fun family walk in the park.

Regular exercise boosts your energy, improves focus,
and keeps you strong! Whether it's a quick jog, a fun
game, or stretching between classes, staying active
helps you feel great. Get moving today and make
fitness a part of your routine. So stay active, stay
healthy!

Lack of rest and exercise can lead to burnout, poor
focus, and declining health. Try setting a consistent
bedtime and incorporating short walks or stretches
into your day—your body and mind will thank you! 



PRESCHOOL HIGHLIGHTS
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Message from 

Snack and lunch times in
Ramadan are as follows:

🍏 Snack: 9:40 - 10:05 AM
🍱 Lunch: 11:35 - 11:55 AM

As eating time is limited, we kindly
ask that children bring only a small
snack (1 or 2 pieces of fruit) and a
light lunch, such as a small
sandwich, rice, or pasta dish, with 

Teachers

an additional item like yoghurt. This will help ensure that they can eat
comfortably within the given time and not feel overwhelmed by too
much food.

Thank you for your cooperation and support.

Next Week
Looking ahead to next week, we will be focusing
on people who help us in the emergency services,
including firefighters, paramedics, and police
officers. We are excited to continue our learning
through stories, discussions, and creative activities.
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T H I S  W E E K  I N  P R E S C H O O L

We have been exploring the concepts of "heavy"
and "light". The children have been busy
comparing the weight of different objects and
discussing which items are heavier or lighter—a
great hands-on learning experience!

The children have been fully engaged with our theme
of Doctors and Nurses. They have particularly enjoyed
using their imagination in our hospital role-play areas,
taking on the roles of doctors, nurses, and patients as
they care for one another.

In Maths

Summary of the Week



RECEPTION HIGHLIGHTS
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Our class story  is ‘The Darkest Dark’. We will be
writing about a time that we were brave. 

Next Week
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In Spanish
Reception students are

starting an excitingstudents
are expanding their Spanish
vocabulary by meeting two
new minibeast friends: Alba
la Abeja (Alba the Bee) and

Alejandra la Araña
(Alejandra the Spider)!

T H I S  W E E K  I N  R E C E P T I O N

We will be Please ensure your child is wearing black school
shoes and correct school uniform to school. 

In Maths

The children have enjoyed writing lists, learning about the
number 10 and making rockets this week. 

Summary of The Week

Eid Mubarak to all. We wish you all a happy, safe and
blessed Ramadan. 

Please ensure your child is wearing black school shoes
and correct school uniform to school. Thank you.

Teacher’s 
Message:




